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March 18, 2013 

TO: Ted Howard, principal Garfield HS; Nancy Coogan, Executive Director of Schools - Central Region; 

José Banda, Superintendent Seattle Public Schools 

It has now been four months since our daughter,  was sodomized and raped on a 

Garfield High School field trip to the Olympic National Forest. In the months since the assault, no one in 

the school district has come forward with an explanation of why a rape was allowed to occur on a 

school-sponsored field trip. And although the school district motto includes the phrase ìeveryone 

accountableî we are unaware of anyone being held accountable for this breach in our trust. No Garfield 

parent, nor any Seattle school parent for that matter, would permit their child to go on a field trip if they 

thought their child could possibly be allowed to be sexually assaulted by a classmate. The school district 

must hold itself accountable when such assaults are allowed to occur and take responsibility for the 

devastation caused by its failed policies. 

Failure to responsibly assist our family 

Instead, GHS and the school district have avoided assuming any responsibility for the life-scarring events 

of November 6. The perpetrator is free to continue his Garfield education uninterrupted, while our 

attempts to set  high-school education on track post-assault have been frustrated at every turn 

by the school administrationís mismanagement and incompetence. We have documentation to 

substantiate the following examples, among many others: 

Fallacious statements from principal and his deplorable lack of involvement. On November 8, 

Garfield principal Ted Howard told  that a student had come forward and ìadmitted 

having sex with  A lengthy discussion ensued about obtaining a restraining order. The 

next day Mr. Howard denied that he had shared this fact with  Instead he claimed that he 

had only said a student came forward with "information." According to the investigatorsí report, 

a student did indeed come forward to Mr. Howard and admit to having sex with  Thus 

what Mr. Howard originally told  was true, just as  correspondence noted. When 

our daughterís principal dishonestly retracts what he told us, he has failed to meet the basic 

requirements we expect:  honesty, integrity, transparency, reliability, and accountability.  

Subsequent communications to Mr. Howard have been either ignored or forwarded on to an 

unknown person who does not respond.  Mr. Howard also did not attend our first post-assault 

conference call with the school, even though it was scheduled well in advance for a time he said 

he could participate. Mr. Howard is principal of all Garfield students, including our daughter. His 

lack of transparency in his dealings with us has made it impossible to work collaboratively for 

the good of our child. Communications we initiated with Mr. Howardís supervisor, Nancy 

Coogan, have also been ignored or forwarded to another phantom person who never replies. 
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